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5. Does the DHB run satellite infusion services outside of its main hospitals? What locations? 
 
Response:  
Golden Bay Community Health provides limited infusion services for eligible people. 
 

6. How often (percentage of total patients) is travel assistance (eg buses, shuttles, taxis, or 
monetary assistance) to attend infusions provided to patients? What are the monthly costs? 

 
Response:  
NMH does not collect this data and, as such, we decline a response under section 18(g) ‘the 
information requested is not held’. 
 

7. How often do patients not attend infusion appointments as scheduled? 
 
Response: 
The attendance rate for scheduled infusion appointments for 12 months from July 2020 was 
98%. 
 

8. Are scheduled IV infusions ever provided outside of the Medical Day Stay Unit? 
 
Response:  
No. 
 

9. What is the average cost of an infusion on the Medical Day Stay vs General Medical Ward? 
 
Response:  
NMH does not have a costing system that enables us to provide the cost of an infusion and, as 
such, we decline a response under section 18(g) ‘that the information requested is not held’. 
 

10. Does method of administration (eg IV vs sub-cutaneous) pose a barrier to treatment due to 
capacity constraints? 

 
Response: 
No. 
 

11. Is there a need for new medicines that are community or home-based as an alternative to 
infusions? 

 
Response: 
This has not been assessed. 
 

12. Are infusion bookings ever delayed due to capacity constraints? 
 
Response:  
Most infusions are delivered to schedule. 
 

13. What is the forecasted increase in infusion numbers over the next two years? 
 
Response:  
This has not been assessed. 
 

14. Is the DHB planning to expand infusion capacity? 
 
Response:  
Not at this time. 
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This response has been provided under the Official Information Act 1982.  You have the right to 
seek an investigation by the Ombudsman of this decision.  Information about how to make a 
complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or free phone 0800 802 602.  If you 
have any questions about this decision please feel free to email our OIA Coordinator 
OIArequest@nmdhb.govt.nz 
 
NMH, like other agencies across the state sector, supports the open disclosure of information to 
assist the public’s understanding of how we are delivering publicly-funded healthcare.  This 
includes the proactive publication of anonymised Official Information Act responses on our 
website from 10 working days after they have been released.  If you feel that there are good 
reasons why your response should not be made publicly available, we will be happy to consider. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

  
 
Lexie O’Shea 
Chief Executive 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
mailto:OIArequest@nmdhb.govt.nz



